
NOTTINGHAMSHIRE  CTC

Committee Meeting held at the “Vat & Fiddle”, Nottingham
On Monday 1st June 2015 at 7.30pm   

1. Apologies for Absence  
Apologies from Pete Richards, Terry Scott, Eddie & Iris Foweather.
2. Minutes of last meeting  
The minutes of the last meeting were read and accepted - proposed Stewart Foster, seconded Jeff Burton.
3. Matters Arising
 It was confirmed that Dave should proceed with plans to order about 150 water bottles, for delivery shortly ahead 
of the AGM.
4. Section Reports
Top Touring –  10/5 - 8;  
Inters –19/4 - 13; 26/4 - 14; 3/5 - 3; 10/5 - 4; 17/5 - 14;  24/5 - 9; 31/5 - 7;
Sportive rides – N/A;
Thursday rides – 16/4 -16, 23/4 -13, 30/4 -12, 7/5 -12, 14/5 -16, 21/5 -15, 28/5 -19,  
 “D” rides   -  19/4 - 8; 26/4 - 7; 3/5 - 1; 10/5 - 10; 17/5 - 11;  24/5 - 6; 31/5 - 4;
Saturday Rides – 11/4 -4, 25/4 – 7, 9/5 -0, 23/5 -7,
5. Correspondence   
No correspondence was available, in Terry's absence;
6. CRN  
Notts C.C.21/4/15   Modification Order – Hodsock Bridleway No.16
Notts C.C. 21/4/15  Modification Orders – Carlton Restricted Bridleway No.46 & BW 47, Newark BW  No.65 & 
Farndon BW No.20                          
Notts C.C.  5/5/15 Modification Orders- Greasley BW 84, Nuthall BW 10, Kimberley BW 54
7. Finance 
Stewart confirmed that the profit from the Charnwood in the Spring Audax had been £308.

8. Events
Dave reported that Mark & Ruth would not be able to organise refreshments, for this year's Sid Standard Memorial 
Ride - due to family commitments. Our appreciation for all of the past hard work by Mark & Ruth was noted, and 
it was decided that we should try a different format this year. Specifically, organised rides on the relevant date 
would visit Sid's memorial in Derbyshire if they wished - and then all rides would meet up at Shipley Park cafe at 
about 3pm, rather like the Bleasby Tea meet. The date for this event will be either 6th September or 13th 
September - date to be finalised before Rides Lists are produced at the end of June, for the next issue of Cyclonda.
It was confirmed that we would like to provide a special cake again, in memory of Roger Codling, at the Annual 
Prize giving and AGM. 

9. Publicity 
Dave intends to contact the Nottingham Post, with a view to getting them to publish one or two routes used for 
Saturday rides, and hopefully to gain some extra publicity both for these rides and for Notts CTC more generally. 
10. Roger’s Legacy
Stewart confirmed that despite some relatively large items of expenditure this year, there is still about £2,000 
remaining in Roger's Legacy Fund. It was noted that there are a number of forward commitments to spend from 
the fund (Water Bottles, Annual Prizes etc) and generally this was all felt to be acceptable.
11. A.O.B
Reg expressed his appreciation for the article in Cyclonda about his 50 years of membership of CTC, and for the 
presentation of his certificate at the recent CTC East Midlands meeting.

Meeting was attended by Keith Alderman, Jeff Burton, Stewart Foster, Dave Terry, Cathy Melia, Reg Tuckwood, 
& Dave Griffiths

Secretary  ......................................Chairman   ............................................


